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CALIFRONIA CITRUS PEST AND DISEASE PREVENTION PROGRAM  
FINANCE SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 

 
Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, August 9, 2016 
 
Opening: 
The Finance Subcommittee conference call was called to order at 10:00 a.m. on August 9, 2016, 
by Subcommittee Chair James McFarlane. 
 
Subcommittee Members Present: 

Bob Felts, Jr.* James McFarlane* Dave Tomlinson* 
 
CDFA Staff and Guests:  

Jason Chan* Paul Martinez* Debby Tanouye * 
   
 
* Participated via webinar  
 
Opening Comments: 
Chairman, James McFarlane, welcomed the Subcommittee and staff participating in the webinar.  
 
Public Comment: 
There were no public comments. 
 
2015/2016 Budget Review 
CPDPC Budget 
The program collected $2,048,065 for a new total of $15,296,223 for current year which 
represents about 88% of the total projected revenue. The remaining projected revenue balance is 
$2,109,777. There has been $2,041,215 in expenditures through in the month of June, for a total 
year to date of $12,610,062 leaving a budget balance of $6,695,642. The total budget was 
increased to $19,305,704 with the addition of $57,402 for seasonal quarantine enforcement staff 
in the Central Valley.  The new projected ending balance for the 2015/2016 fiscal year is 
$13,149,544.  

CHRP Budgets  
The total expected budget from CHRP $10,844,701, the program will receive an additional 
amount of $1,600,000 as of July 1, 2016, bringing the total to $12,444,701. There was 
$1,112,012 in expenditures in June, making the total expended year to date $6,812,334. The new 
balance to go is $5,632,367.  
 
Other Budgets 
There was $5,759 in expenditures on the HLB MAC budget in June, with a remaining balance of 
$34,599.  
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Variance Analysis 
The variance for June is 4.83 percent under the projected expenditures and 2.57 percent over 
projected expenditures year to date. The program has expended 65 percent of the allowable 
budget. The revenues are up 14.53 percent for the month of June and are up 6.81 percent year to 
date.  
 
Spending Authority  
A spending authority tracking sheet has been developed to track expenditures from services and 
work for the State fiscal year July 1, 2015 through June 30, 2016. The authority is set at 
$15,624,418 with $13,777,889 spent so far in the State fiscal year, which is 88 percent of the 
programs budget authority.  At the last meeting the program noted, that we wouldn’t exceed 
about 90 percent, but that was using a straight-line, without considering nuances with some large 
encumbrances. For contracts, some services are going past June 30, but all expenses are being 
paid in FY2015. Treatment applicators for example had July treatments but the expenses were 
charged to FY2015 due to contracting issues. The CRB encumbrance amount exceeds their 
monthly projection as well. A revised projection is showing that we will be slightly over 100% 
of the authority if we just let things go, so with this in mind, as of July, an additional 
$368,118.73 was transferred from CPDPC to CHRP to help preserve authority. We will continue 
to closely monitor the balance each month and make the necessary adjustments to allow us to 
continue business. 

Fiscal Year 2016/2017 Projections 
The program has started developing budget projections for 2016/2017 fiscal year. Once all the 
projections are complete, we will look at re-arranging personnel to CPDPC and applicable, non-
personnel to CHRP. CHRP must be fully spent; most of the expenditures are personnel so we 
can’t move all the personnel, but as much as we can to maximize direct funding. The CHRP 
funding does not support staff spraying pesticides. The PDEP budgets will be developed once the 
program meets with the Operations Subcommittee to decide on future methods and response 
protocols. The Administration budgets, which include Administration, Areawide Treatment 
Coordinators, Outreach, CRB Grant, University of Arizona Grant and the Cal Poly Pomona 
Grant are all completed, however the CRB grant may need additional review prior to approval. 
The Pest Exclusion budget ACP/HLB Regulatory budget will remain the same and the Lab is 
revising their budgets to move all personnel in CHRP to the CPDPC and the operating expenses 
in CPDPC to CHRP. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:54 a.m. The next meeting is scheduled for August 9th at 10:00 
a.m. 


